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Huber Ridge 

 Halloween Party 

 

Dress up in your best costume and join us from 6pm – 8:30pm at Ridgewood 
Park on October 24th for the annual Huber Ridge Halloween Party!  
 
Schedule of Events: 
Children’s Halloween Story time:  6:15 
Costume Contest:     
Games:  6:00-7:00 
Food:  6:00-7:30 
Hayride:  6:00-8:00 
Fire Pit:  6:00-8:00 
Haunted Woods:  7:00-8:30 
Trunk or Treat:  8:00 
 

We are still looking for more volunteers and cars for the Trunk or Treat! This year 
we are using Volunteer Spot to organize our volunteers. Grab a neighbor, friend 
or family member and sign up together at: 
http://www.volunteerspot.com/login/entry/576134210043. You can also email 
Angie Merrin at huberridgeeditor@gmail.com to volunteer your time! If time is 
something you don't have, we are also collecting candy and Halloween/Fall 
decor! 
        -Angie Merrin, Editor 

We’ve all seen the horrifying headlines as printed in the Columbus Dispatch: 
    “Two girls arrested in cyberbully suicide case” 
    “Online child-predator sting leads to 44 arrests” 
    “Ohio teen killed self over ‘sexting’ of nude photos, lawsuit says” 
    “So far, 14 men charged with operating child pornography website” 
Protecting children from these types of crime becomes all that much more difficult if they 
are allowed to use the internet. If you are a parent, grandparent, family member or 
friend of a child who uses the internet, you will find this Block Watch meeting useful.   
 
Save the Date: Thursday, November 12th, 6:30pm at the Blendon Senior Center, 
6350 Hempstead Road. The Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. in partnership with the 
Sunbury Woods Neighborhood Watch, Blendon Township Police Department and 
Franklin County Sheriff’s office will be presenting an Internet Safety and Awareness 
program. Topics to be discussed include Internet Predators, Child Pornography, Sexting 
and Cyberbullying. Additionally, parents will be given an overview of some popular apps 
and social media used by children and safety tips to keep your child safe while using the 
internet.   
 
Childcare will be available during the presentation but you must reserve your spot in 
advance by contacting Lynn White at Blockwatch@huberridge.org or Carolyn Cordray at 
President@huberridge.org. 
       -Carolyn Cordray, President 

 

Block Watch Speaker November 12th 
 

Costume Contest:  
Under 1 at 6:30 
Ages 1-3 at 6:45 
Ages 4-6 at 7:00 
Ages 7-9 at 7:15 
Ages 10-12 at 7:30 
Ages 13+ at 7:45 

http://www.volunteerspot.com/login/entry/576134210043
mailto:Blockwatch@huberridge.org
mailto:President@huberridge.org
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Many of us look forward to this time of year-first the football season, leaves turning beautiful colors, 
Halloween, Thanksgiving-such a joyful time of the year!! And some of us may have already begun planning 
our holiday festivities; hiding gifts away that we found on sale for wrapping later, digging out the recipes for the 
holiday cookies, even starting the annual holiday letter to our friends. 
 
But while we are looking with anticipation to “the most wonderful time of the year”, many of our Huber Ridge 
neighbors are struggling to simply pay their bills, and look forward with dread to the upcoming holiday. How 
can they explain to their children that Santa can’t find their house this year?  Can you imagine sitting down 
with your family and telling them there will be no gifts under the tree-or maybe that there won’t even be a tree? 
 
For the third year in a row, the HRAA will be sponsoring a family through the Westerville Area Resource 
Ministry (WARM) for the holidays.   
 
WARM identifies a family in Huber Ridge who needs our help this year; we are given their holiday list and with 
your financial assistance, volunteers shop for these gifts and take them back to WARM for distribution to “our” 
family. It is done completely anonymously. If you would rather personally purchase a gift, contact us and we 
will recommend items from the list that you can buy. 
 
We are hoping to sponsor a “mid-sized” family, and generally we need to raise about $600-$700 for this 
venture. If each family in the Ridge would donate just $1 we would easily exceed this goal, but in the past we 
have struggled to raise funds. We have made it easy to donate; there is a PayPal account on our website 
page, and we will also provide a link on our Facebook page. If you prefer to give us a check or cash, you can 
contact Dennis Overholts or Claudia Carney and we will pick up your donation. Checks should be made out to 
“HRAA, Inc.” with a note in the corner for “Holiday Cheer”. We will need to have the funds no later than 
December 4th. 
 
We know everyone’s budget is stretched tight around the holidays, but even a few dollars will help us reach 
our goal. Won’t you please donate to make a Ridge family’s holiday memorable this year? 
 
Thank you! 
 
Dennis Overholts and Claudia Carney 

                 

Well, the fall sale is in the history books! Some had more traffic than others but 22 made the final 
list that was uploaded to the HRAA Facebook page, the HRAA website and sent to The Dispatch. A number of 
last minute folks wanted to “make the list” before it went to the printer. Unfortunately they were a touch late 
and their sale was not on the maps that were distributed to the sale sights. 

This was the third year the HRAA, Inc. sponsored along with Kimberly Sherrod, Keller Williams of Greater 
Columbus Realtor the Fall Community Garage Sale. If you’re thinking about having a garage sale next year, 
the HRAA will be organizing them again in the spring and fall. For more information email Doug Murphy at 
VP@huberridge.org. Thank you to everyone who participated in the Fall Community Garage Sale! 
         

-Doug Murphy, Vice President 
 
 
 

Spread the Holiday Cheer 

Fall Community Garage Sale 

mailto:VP@huberridge.org


 

 

The Herald 

 
           
  

Last January a committee was formed to show support for the building of the Jane Juergens Memorial Garden. We 
wanted to take back our park and show the world we weren't afraid of the tragic event that took Jane's life. Since Jane 
was running at the time of the incident, we decided that a 5k would be appropriate and fun for everyone!  
 
The committee joined forces with Barb Johnson, Jane's best friend, and her son Andy Juergens, to ensure a "Jane feel" 
to the whole event. Barb and Andy brought stories and ideas that only they would have known! They kept us on track and 
made sure that every detail would be "Jane approved!" Jane lived her life with as much joy as she possibly could. Her 
motto was "more joy." Barb and Andy found it fitting to call our 5k the "More Joy Run". 
 
Once the idea was hatched, we partnered with Blendon Township. With the help of the township we were able to hire All 
Sport FUNdamentals to assist with all of the details. Things actually looked like they were coming together!  
 
Angie Merrin and I would run the neighborhood trying to come up with the course map. We wanted to feature the 
neighborhood and park as much as possible! After we worked out a route, we met with the Blendon Township Police 
Department to make sure everything was safe and sensible. With the BTPD's approval we were able to finalize the route 
and the placement of officers on the day of the race. Moving right along!  
 
Sponsors, Sponsors, Sponsors! We would not have been able to put on the 5k without the help and donations from our 
sponsors! Companies from all over Westerville provided: bibs, shirt donations, bananas, water, swag bags and 
everything in them, just to name a few. Companies also gave monetary donations to help cover costs. Again, without 
them, we could have never pulled it off!  
 
Race Day!  
On August 29th, with the final count of 133 registered participants, All Sport FUNdaments set up at the start/finish line, 
photo booth ready, and the committee biting their nails to make sure it all went smoothly, the countdown began! 
Participants began running/walking at 8:07am! All of our hard work was finally paying off! The first runner to cross the 
finish line lives right in Huber Ridge! Congrats to Leslie Jordan! Watching everyone return smiling and complimenting the 
route and hearing of the NEIGHBORHOOD SUPPORT made all of those meetings and endless email threads worth it!  
 
I personally want to thank Angie Merrin for supporting me with this crazy idea! Angie and I are just a couple of runners 
wanting to show our support... and with having no experience being race directors, we took on this project together! We 
would have been nothing without the support of the committee: Carolyn and Eric Cordray, Barb Johnson, Andy Juergens, 
and Bryan Rhoads. We also would like to thank Blendon Township for being behind us 110%! Thank you Blendon 
Township Police Department for supplying the officers on race day and helping us with all of our traffic needs! Oliver from 
All Sports FUNdaments was equally amazing and patient with us, since this was our first time! We had countless 
volunteers working behind the scene before, during, and after the race. Please know we greatly appreciated each and 
every one of you! THANK YOU to EVERYONE who participated! We couldn't have a 5k event without YOU! Thank you 
for coming and helping us make this a hit!  
 
Last but not least, THANK YOU neighbors! Thank for moving your cars or taking the long way to get to/from your house! 
A special thanks goes out to everyone who came out to cheer for the run/walkers! Thank you for clapping, cheering, or 
even just coming outside to watch! It hit a heart string when the participants reported good crowd support. Thank you! 
 
Overall, I personally think the event went great! The race company we used said it was one of the most well organized 
first time events they have ever been apart of, and for that, we all should be proud. I know I'm proud to have been apart 
of the More Joy Run. I'm proud of the hard work everyone put in. I'm proud of the participants and the neighbors. I'm 
proud to say that I lived in Huber Ridge!!  
           -Mary Gould 
 

Blendon Township More Joy Run 5k 
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Open Opportunities to Serve Through 

the HRAA, Inc. 
 

Currently, the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. has 
a few openings. If you are a member in good 
standing (meaning your dues are paid to date) and 
have some time to give to your community, please 
consider volunteering for these non-elected positions: 
Hospitality – This position handles sending greeting 
cards to HRAA, Inc. members that the association 
learns has experienced some of life’s difficulties such 
a hospitalizations or death of a family member. Cards 
and postage are refundable through the association. 
Reports to the association of cards sent are required 
as needed.   
Membership – This position is responsible for 
recruiting new members through promotional efforts 
such as writing articles for the newsletter, website 
and Facebook page. Representing the HRAA, Inc. 
membership at events and signing up neighbors to 
boost participation.   
Nominating Committee – Annual election of officers 
occurs in January each year but our bylaws requires 
three members in good standing comprise the 
Nominating Committee to deliver a slate of 
candidates for each of the elected offices:  President, 
Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer and Newsletter 
Editor. Committee members will need to contact other 
HRAA, Inc. members in good standing to determine 
interest in running for these offices in the coming 
year. If you’re looking for a volunteer opportunity right 
here in the neighborhood, these are great 
opportunities to get involved! Contact Carolyn 
Cordray at President@huberridge.org if you’d like to 
learn more. 
                           -Carolyn Cordray, President 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Heritage Day 

 

 
 
 
This will be the 9th year the association has 
sponsored a holiday lights and decorating contest. 
The Huber Ridge Area Association will sponsor a 
Holiday Lights and Decorating contest again this 
December. Registration in not required! All decorated 
houses in the Huber Ridge neighborhood will be 
entered in the contest. There are no categories or 
other stipulations. Decorated houses will be viewed in 
early December with winners chosen by the 
committee. Winners will receive a holiday gift basket 
and a cash prize. We look forward to seeing the 
neighborhood in the glow of holiday lights - and snow.  
                -Sharon Ricker, Contest Coordinator

  

 

Blendon Township Heritage Day festivities were a 
success! It was a day filled with family fun celebrating 
our townships 200 year anniversary!  

 Blendon Township More Joy 5k began at 8am 

 The memorial garden dedication at 11am 

 Car Show from 10am - 3pm 

 Vintage baseball game at 3pm 

 Final concert at the park from 6 - 8pm 

  -Angie Merrin, Editor 

Photos by Carolyn Cordray 

  

 

2015 Holiday Lights & Decoration Contest 

 

 

 
Memorial Garden at Ridgewood Park 

 

 

 
 

mailto:President@huberridge.org
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If you toured the gardens entered in this year's 2015 Blooms contest, you were treated to and no doubt 
pleased with the outstanding talent, creativity, and beauty our participants displayed. Watch for 2016 Blooms 
notifications via HRAA member emails, the spring edition of the Herald, or you can like or friend Blendon 
Huber Ridge Blooms on Facebook. You will find more photos of the 2015 gardens on our Facebook pages. 
              

-Pam Clegg, Blooms Coordinator 
          

 Blooms 2015 

  

 

 
Trustee Flaherty awarding 
1st place winner 

 
1st place – Barbara Collins 

 
2nd place – Carl & Sharon Jackson 

 
3rd place – Aron Swendal 

 
Honorable Mention – Nicolas Staup   
& Rolando Ramon 

 
Don’t forget to 

vote on Tuesday, 
November 3

rd
 

 
Polls will be 
open from 
6:30am to 

7:30pm. Don’t 
forget to bring 

proper 
identification. 

 
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Strong vibrant neighborhoods don’t just happen. They’re the result of collective effort and hard work. You invest 
a lot of time and money into your home and property. Joining the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. is how to 
invest and build (Y)OUR community.  
 
The Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. (HRAA) brings neighbors together to create events and programs that 
promote a greater sense of community. Such events and programs the HRAA already has in place are: 

 Blockwatch Program 

 Annual Plant Swap 

 Clean-up of neighborhood entrance signs 

 Landscaping for neighborhood entrance signs 

 Quarterly Newsletter 

 Website: www.huberridge.org 

 Facebook page: Huber Ridge Area Association 

 Blendon Huber Ridge Blooms Garden Show 

 TWO Community Garage Sales 

 Sponsor of Concerts in the Park 

 Regular membership meetings 

 Ridge-A-Palooza 

 Sponsor Blendon Township More Joy Run 

 Halloween Party in the Park 

 Holiday Cheer Program 

 Holiday Lights Contest 

The HRAA, Inc. creates opportunities for community service in which our neighborhood children attending 
Westerville Schools can participate in to receive credit and fulfill this requirement. 
 
The HRAA, Inc. has been a leader in bringing forward and coordinating efforts to impact change in issues 
important to residents such as water rate hikes through the PUCO and coordinating Meet the Candidate nights.  
We also provide a forum for residents to learn about important changes to our township such as JEDZ, 
Community Plan, etc. 
 
Membership provides the funds used to bring these events and programs to the residents as well as to better 
communicate important matters to the neighborhood. It will also support events and projects determined 
valuable by our membership.  

 As you can see, the HRAA, Inc. is actively involved in a range of issues that impact our community, so it 

is well worth the small investment of $15 annually. 

 Whether you can be an active participant or a supportive member, we need your paid membership so the 

HRAA, Inc. can be a catalyst for improvement in our neighborhood! The HRAA, Inc. is guided by orderly 

processes intended to protect and best serve the neighborhood. Membership allows your household to 

vote when decisions are being made – let your vote count! 

 Make an investment in the future of your neighborhood, all this for a mere $15 per year annual dues.  

Why NOT join? Make an active choice today to be a part of our FUTURE! Become a member of the 

Huber Ridge Area Association today! 

 Go to our website at www.huberridge.org and click on the "Pay Now" button to join or renew your 

membership.   

-Carolyn Cordray, President 

 

Why YOU should be a member of the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc.: 
 

 

http://www.huberridge.org/
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Advertise your company and 
business in The Herald and reach 
hundreds of potential customers! If 
you are interested in placing an ad 

in our fall issue, please contact 
Carolyn Cordray at 

president@huberridge.org 
 

Advertising rates are as follows: 
$25/issue for a business card ad 
$65/issue for a quarter page ad 
$125/issue for a half page ad 
$225/issue for a full page ad 

Advertising Rates 

Officers: 
Carolyn Cordray - President  
(President@huberridge.org)  (614) 446-4020 
Doug Murphy - Vice-President  
(VP@huberridge.org)   (614) 525-1488 
Claudia Carney - Secretary  
(Secretary@huberridge.org) 
Pam Clegg - Treasurer  
(Treasurer@huberridge.org)   
Angie Merrin - Newsletter Editor  
(huberridgeeditor@gmail.com) 

 
HRAA Committee Coordinators: 
Lynn White - Block Watch Coordinator  
(Blockwatch@huberridge.org) (614) 849-8321 
Thom Conley - Membership Coordinator  
(Dues@huberridge.org)   
Eric Cordray - Newsletter Distribution Coordinator 
(Newsletterdistribution@huberridge.org) 
Chris Stevko - Communications Coordinator  
(Communications@huberridge.org)   
Lori Mann - Beautification Coordinator  
(Beautification@huberridge.org)   
Almina Smock-Weibell - Historian 614-882-3345 

Jim Welch - Kiosk Coordinator 

Executive Board 

 

 

The Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. Executive Committee is saddened by the death of Hope 
Benson. She was a long time resident of Huber Ridge, a dedicated member of HRAA, and in recent 
years served as our Hospitality Chairman. We extend our deepest sympathy to her friends and family. 
        -Almina Smock-Weibell, HRAA Historian 

mailto:President@huberridge.org
mailto:VP@huberridge.org
mailto:Secretary@huberridge.org
mailto:Treasurer@huberridge.org
mailto:huberridgeeditor@gmail.com
mailto:Blockwatch@huberridge.org
mailto:Dues@huberridge.org
mailto:Newsletterdistribution@huberridge.org
mailto:Communications@huberridge.org
mailto:Beautification@huberridge.org
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Greg Baker is an Olympian. He was awarded the 
bronze medal in Taekwondo during the 1988 Seoul, 
Korea summer Olympics in addition to being National 
Taekwondo champion nine times and elected the 
Olympic Development Coach of the year in 2000. 
Greg’s Taekwondo Center embodies his champion 
spirit by not only training on the karate techniques but 
also by promoting development of character, good 
work ethic and ultimately building confidence in his 
students. Clearly a successful strategy as Greg has 
taught students who have gone on to win National 
and World Championships. 
 
Students can begin training at the Baker Taekwondo 
Center as early as 5 years old in private or group 
lessons. It’s never too late to benefit from the great 
exercise, stress relief, improved flexibility, focus and 
concentration that come from learning karate. At the 
Baker Taekwondo Center though, earning belts is 
tough so expect a great sense of satisfaction of 
achievement through hard work. For more information 
contact Greg at (614) 865-8721. 

 

Willie Horn has been a barber and in business for thirty-
six years having graduated from barber school in 1978. 
He has been cutting hair in Westerville for seventeen 
years with all of those years having been at the 
Sunbury Road location. Since March he has been 
located in the small strip at the southernmost end of the 
Glengary Shopping Center. Willie’s Barber Salon is 
located directly behind Domino’s Pizza. Willie has quite 
a following of longtime customers who have followed 
him after the move; however, he cuts hair for young and 
old. A great deal of his business is by appointment but 
walk-ins are certainly welcome. Willie and a part-time 
barber handle all of the haircuts. 
 
When walking into the shop you’ll notice that Willie 
displays quite a large collection of memorabilia from 
The Ohio State University, featuring a large hand 
painted block “O” on the back wall. Interestingly, none 
of the OSU items were purchased by Willie, rather, his 
customers have brought them in over the years to help 
decorate the shop since they know Willie is a big OSU 
football fan! For more information please contact Willie 
at (614) 882-2885 or stop in Tuesday through Friday 
9am to 6pm or Saturday 8am to 3pm. Willie can also be 
found on Facebook. 

 

New Glengarry Merchants Support 

Community 
 

 

 

 

 

Back in March of this year, two merchants relocated their businesses to Glengarry Plaza. Their old location in the 
commercial area across from Central College Presbyterian Church on Sunbury Road is currently in the process of 
transforming into new housing. The Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. is glad to welcome them to our community! 
These merchants are Greg Baker of Baker’s Taekwondo Center and Willie Horn of Willie’s Barber Salon. 
 
Both Greg and Willie stepped up to be proud sponsors of this year’s Ridge-A-Palooza by donating gift certificates for 
services at their respective businesses as raffle prizes. Needless to say the winners of those prizes were thrilled to 
receive them. With this article we’d like to introduce and welcome both Baker’s Taekwondo Center and Willie’s 
Barber Salon to the Huber Ridge Area!          
          -Carolyn Cordray, President 
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  WARM has a new location 

 When the Westerville Area Resource Ministry (WARM), 
began in 1972, few would have guessed the impact it 
would have on the community in the years to come. What 
began as a vision of volunteers who were members of St. 
Paul’s Catholic Church to help families in need with food, 
clothing and emergency financial aid has now become a 
strong pillar of Westerville; a place where individuals or 
families who need help are given a hand up; not a hand 
out. 
 
As a result of that growth, WARM moved from their 175 E. 
Broadway location of 7,000 square feet, to its present 
location at 150 Heatherdown, with roughly 42,000 square 
feet, in July of 2014. Recently WARM held its formal grand 
opening to share its wonderful new home with the public. 
The new accommodations have allowed WARM to expand 
their services, and with a large warehouse area and dock, 
take advantage of buying in bulk to reduce costs and 
provide more products for their clients.  
 
Clients of WARM meet with life coaches at each visit, and 
are able to shop in the pantry twice a month. The meetings 
with coaches are to assess any other needs a client may 
have to help them reach self-sufficiency goals, such as 
financial planning (spending plans, guidance with avoiding 
foreclosures or help with deferring student loans), or 
employment (resume and cover letters, mock interviews, 
etc.). One coach specializes in helping the senior citizens 
in our community who are struggling to live on meager 
pensions.  
 
Recently, WARM and the Share Bac a Pac program 
announced their collaboration in the mission to provide 
food to Westerville students who are at risk of hunger on 
the weekends. Share Bac A Pac was created with one 
goal in mind – to make sure that no child goes hungry. 
Approximately 4,530 of the total 13,480 students in the 
Westerville School district qualify for this program. The 
new facility provides the space and combining resources 
will help the program grow as the need for it continues to 
rise.  
 
If you have a chance to tour the new facility, by all means 
take the time to do so. It is a strong testament to what a 
few volunteers, a strong church community, faith, love and 
commitment to help our own can do and be for folks in 
Westerville who are trying to help themselves. 

      
-Claudia Carney, Secretary 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Millenium Painting 
A Picture Perfect Tomorrow 

 
Interior Specialists 

Wall Paper Removal 
Drywall Repair 

 

It's time to begin sprucing up 
for the holidays!  Call us today 

for a 
Free Estimate! 

 

Locally owned and operated 
30 years experience 
Bonded and insured 

All work is 100% guaranteed 
 

Gary Morse 
614-805-1480 

garymorse777@hotmail.com 
www.newmilleniumpainting.com 
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Linda Harter, a Westerville resident, joined Blendon Township in May 2004. She holds dual responsibilities; 
Administration Assistant and Cemetarian. 
 
The Blendon Township Trustees are responsible for the care and control of Blendon Central Cemetery. 
 
The reason it has been called “Central” Cemetery is because it is located at the geographic center of the 
original Blendon Township. There is a metal box buried at the corner of Dempsey and Hempstead, the 
geographical center that contains the original surveyor’s stone. 
 
In 1976, a Military Roll of Honor was interred at the cemetery. There is a list of over 100 veterans. Also, 160 
badly weathered markers were restored. 
 
Land for the cemetery was donated by Timothy Lee and Edward Phelps, Sr. in 1829. Many historical 
persons are buried on the grounds. 
 
In 2011 we acquired the mausoleum and chapel. There are 13,000 gravesites at this time with 7,500 left. 
Families can now purchase private mausoleums for family members. You may call the cemetery office for 
information concerning rates. 
 
We are indeed proud of our beautifully kept cemetery. 
 
        -Almina Smock-Weibell, HRAA Historian 

 
 
 
 

Blendon Township Central Cemetery 
 

 

 

Ridgewood Park Memorial Pavers  
 

Pavers are on sale for $50 each until 
December 31, 2015 after that date they will 
be $100. Please contact Bryan Rhoads for 

an order form at 
Bryan.Rhoads@blendontwp.org. 

 

 

 
Huber Ridge Celebrates its 54th birthday! 

1961 – 2015 
 
 

mailto:Bryan.Rhoads@blendontwp.org
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Faith Covenant Church is located at 3607 Dempsey Road and first opened its doors in March 2000. Pastor 
Tim Heintzelman has served his congregation for the past 17.5 years. The first 2.5 years was at a different 
location. The Associate Pastor, Kevin Diamond, came to Faith Covenant in the fall of 2007 and is now is his 
9th year. The pastors live on the premises. The congregation consists of 40% Blendon Township residents. 
Worship is at 10:15am every Sunday with approximately 180 adults attending. 
 
Their unique Vacation Bible School referred to as “Adventure Week” is held every year in June. 
Approximately 175-200 children attend.  
 
Faith Covenant Church members have been of tremendous help to the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. 
We are very grateful that they partner with us to host Ridge-a-Palooza year after year. 
 
         - Almina Smock-Weibell, HRAA Historian 
 

  

Faith Covenant Church 
 

 

Grace Baptist Church 
 

 
Pastor Craig Malcolm has been a pastor at Grace Baptist Church since 2013 and is now the 7th pastor of 
the church on Paris Blvd. His wife, Marilyn, serves as the secretary. Their two children have been members 
since 1980. There are approximately 300 members at the church. 
         

- Almina Smock-Weibell, HRAA Historian 
 

 
National Night Out 
 

 

Sharon Ricker and Tom and Almina Weibell are 
Block Watch Representatives all residing on Oslo 
Drive. For the past several years they have taken 
turns hosting National Night Out. The Weibell Family 
hosted this year on Tuesday, August 4th. 
 
The weather was perfect and we had a terrific turn 
out! We even had three fireman, four Blendon 
Township police officers, all three trustees, and our 
township cemetarian.  
 
The children enjoyed exploring the fire engine while 
the adults discussed a variety of important issues. 
Hot dogs, snacks and cold drinks were available. 
Perhaps there was such a good turnout because 
Sharon Ricker made homemade ice cream and 
cookies! It was a great evening and I would 
encourage you to step out and get to know your 
neighbors too. 
 - Almina Smock-Weibell, HRAA Historian 
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The Herald is published quarterly by the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. for the purpose of informing 
the members and potential members of the HRAA, Inc. of the activities, concerns, and achievements of 
the HRAA, Inc. The Association Executive Committee is responsible for the reviewing and approving of 

the content in this newsletter. 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc. Membership Form 

 
Name(s) of Adult(s) __________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Email ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Membership dues are $15 per household. Dues are for a 12-month period and may be paid at anytime 
throughout the year. You can bring your dues to a meeting, mail them, or pay using PayPal.  
 
Checks are to be made payable to the Huber Ridge Area Association, Inc.  
Mail-in dues to the following: Thom Conley, 3533 Makassar Drive. Westerville, OH 43081 

Calendar of Events 

 October 2015 
1st - General HRAA Membership Meeting 7pm 
20th - HRAA Exec Meeting 7pm 
24th - HRAA Halloween Party at Ridgewood Park 6 - 8:30pm 
29th - Blendon Township/Westerville Trick-or-Treat 6 - 8pm 
 
November 2015 
12th - Block Watch Speaker 6:30pm 
17th - HRAA Exec Meeting 7pm 
 
December 2015 
3rd - General HRAA Membership Meeting 7pm 
4th - Deadline for Holiday Cheer Donations 
13th - Holidays Light Contest Begins 
15th - HRAA Exec Meeting 7pm 

**Join us at the HRAA General Meetings held at the Blendon Township Senior Center, 6350 Hempstead Rd** 

 
Winter is just around the 

corner! Please remember to 
remove vehicles from the 

streets during snow 
emergencies so our service 

department can plow our 
roads! Thank you! 

 


